
CUMBERLAND VALLEY MARCHING BAND BOOSTERS 
General Board Meeting 

 
Monday, August 08, 2016 

7:45 p.m. 
Orchestra Room 

 
AGENDA 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Roser 

1. Account Balances: 
a. Checking-$60,000, but we will need to take out $27,000 for the Disney payment. 
b. Money Market-$32,000 
c. Credit Card-$26,000 

 
Director’s Report: Dave Porter  

1. Currently the band is finishing the end of the 2nd number and learning the 3rd number. 
2. The 1st Saturday practice will be on 9/10/16; however, there may be practice on 8/27/16.  
3. Weekly email updates will begin to be sent 
4. Championships will be 11/12 at Hershey 

 
President’s Report:   Selena Culwell 

1. All booster members introduced themselves. 
2. We will be placing a second order of show shirts this year and the sweatshirt sale ends on 

Thursday 
3. Disney 

a. The Disney trip takes place over Thanksgiving break. 
b. The next payment is due 9/1/16. 
c. We will have the final cost within the next few weeks. 
d. There are land only packages available for family and friends, which do not 

include travel. Information can be found on the CVBB website. 
4. Clearances- the information can be found on the district website  
5. Echoes in the Valley- 10/8/16 

a. This is our home competition show.  
b. This is also our biggest fundraiser and we need as many volunteers as possible.   
c. So far we have 10 bands and Shippensburg University will be college band 

performing.  
d. Tammy Wilder and Donna Sweger are the coordinators. 

 
Fundraising:  

1. Gertrude Hawk Candy Bar sale-  
a. Tammy Wilder-with the $2 bars, we make $.40 profit with $.32 to the student 

account and $.08 to the General Fund 
b. This will be ready in time for back to school 
c. You buy the boxes of candy bars up front and then sell them. 

2. Sub Sale in September 
3. Mums sale in September- Sherry Dohner is coordinating  

Open Discussion 
1. Band Banquet- Janet Ritchey 

a. A new coordinator is needed for next year.  
b. This year’s banquet will be 1/27/16 at the Raddisson 
c. This is semi-formal dinner/dance where the students/parents can watch the 

season’s show 
d. There will be a DJ and a photo booth 



e. There will be a committee meeting in September 
2. Concessions 

a. We need a visitor side coordinator 
b. We need a fry wagon coordinator for next year. This year the new coordinator 

can shadow Bob Anderson. 
3. Band Camp 

a. Pictures will be taken in the morning. Possibly Wednesday of the 2nd week. Liz will 
let us know the date when confirmed. 

b. Picnic – 1st Friday 
c. Parent Preview – 2nd  

4. DCI will be 6/23 at the Camp Hill Movie Theater at 8:30 pm 
5. DCI will be performing in Allentown on 6/30/16 and 8/6/16. 
6. Michele will send the previous meeting minutes to Gif to be loaded to CVBB.org 

 
Volunteering:  

1. An Echoes of the Valley Ad Coordinator is needed by July.  
a. This is an excellent student fundraiser because the profits go directly to the 

student account. 
b. The coordinator keeps a spreadsheet of the businesses we currently have for the 

ads and the students who will be contacting them. 
2. A coordinator for Feeds the Kids is needed. 

a. Before competitions, the Boosters provide dinner for the students at a nominal 
cost (usually about $3/per student) 

b. The meals are usually Chick-Fil-A, pizza, subs, etc… Water, fruit and a snack 
(chips/cookies) are included. 

c. Students are not required to purchase the dinner and may bring their own food.  
3. Uniform Trailer – the volunteers fit the kids into their uniforms, do alterations, measure 

for shoes, prepare the uniforms for dry cleaning and then make sure each one is complete 
when they return. 

4. Banquet coordinator – someone to shadow Janet for this year’s banquet and to handle 
the coordination next year. 

5. We also need volunteers for the props, flag sewing and concessions. 
    

Motion to adjourn:  Gif Sander, 2nd by Tammy Wilder. 
Next Executive Board Meeting:  September 1, 2016 @ 6:00 pm CV Band Room 
Next General Board Meeting:   August 12, 2016 @ 7:45 pm CV Band Room 


